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Ms. Yeela Cytrin, Adv.
Legal Adviser, Permanent Mission of Israel to the United Nations in Geneva

Thank you Vice President,
Israel wishes to exercise its right of reply to a number of statements made during the interactive dialogue on the right to food. 
Israel utterly rejects allegations that it is using starvation as a tool of war as was viciously repeated here today. Reiterating this falsehood does not make it true. We also reject all claims that Israel targets humanitarian aid or those receiving such aid. Once again, this is a lie. We do however recognize that the Palestinian people in Gaza are in need of humanitarian assistance and we are constantly and ongoingly addressing these needs. 
Israel does not limit the amount of aid that enters Gaza. And we are working around the clock together with humanitarian organizations and the international community to increase the flow of aid and distribute it more efficiently inside Gaza itself. Israel maintains constant and ongoing contact with the international community, both at the operational level through the Gaza Coordination and Liaison Office, and at the strategic level. This coordination enables planning of aid and humanitarian response in accordance with the needs of the population and the capacity of the international organizations operating in Gaza. 
Since the beginning of the conflict, one-hundred ninety-five thousand tons of food has entered Gaza in the form of 9200 trucks. Yesterday, 257 trucks entered Gaza, carrying 3940 tons of food. Over the last two weeks alone, an average of 240 trucks have entered Gaza every day. Israel is also facilitating airdrops into Gaza, with partners such as Jordan, Egypt, France, the US and the UAE.
Over the last week, over 550 packages carrying humanitarian aid were airdropped and more will follow in the coming days. Israel has also worked with partners to repair and open bakeries in Gaza which are currently providing over 2 and a half million breads a day for the local population.
In Northern Gaza, Israel has coordinated the entrance of over 100 trucks over the past few days. This number is also set to increase in the coming days.

Israel will continue to do what it can to get more aid into Gaza, and we will continue to work with all partners to do so. Israel has no intention of harming or starving the Palestinian people. Our only intentions are to bring our hostages home, and to dismantle the genocidal terrorist organization Hamas, that has declared and demonstrated its intention to eliminate Israel and its people. 
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